## de la Guerra, Sheila Public Comment

#

From: Sabina Menzhausen, IVTU Vice Chair <ivtuvicechair@as.ucsb.edu>

Sent: Monday, September 14, 2020 4:26 PM

To: sbcob

Cc: Hart, Gregg; Hartmann, Joan; IVTU Chair - Alex Young; IVTU Tenants Union; IVTU Legal

Director - Riley Hull; Maia Surendra-IVTU Outreach Director

Subject: Isla Vista Tenants Union Statement of Support for COVID-19 Safety Ordinances

Attachments: IVTU statement of support for COVID-19 safety ordinance.pdf

Caution: This email originated from a source outside of the County of Santa Barbara. Do not click links or open attachments unless you verify the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Joan Hartmann and Santa Barbara County Board of Supervisors,

Please see attached letter from the Isla Vista Tenants Union in support of implementing greater enforcement of COVID-19 ordinances by entities other than law enforcement in Isla Vista.

Thank you,

The Isla Vista Tenants Union <a href="mailto:ivtenantsunion@gmail.com">ivtenantsunion@gmail.com</a>

TEXT:

"September 14, 2020

Dear Supervisor Joan Hartmann and Santa Barbara County Board of Supervisors,

We are writing this letter to express our support for the implementation of non-law enforcement officers to further enforce the county public health ordinance to discourage social gatherings to reduce the transmission of the COVID-19 virus within the Isla Vista community. Placing an emphasis on community safety, the non-law enforcement officers would be unarmed, well-trained in de-escalation strategies, and work to prioritize the well-being of Isla Vista residents (i.e. by distributing masks). With national unrest surrounding the use of force and violence by law enforcement, effective anti-bias and mental health awareness training for these officers would be beneficial in protecting all residents in our diverse community.

The Isla Vista Tenants Union is devoted to serving the best interests of our tenant community. We believe that enforcing a program that promotes safety and wellness in Isla Vista is essential to protecting the health of all of our residents. Further, we believe that higher levels of accountability are necessary in ensuring the safety of residents of Isla Vista and that this can be achieved through the presence of non-law enforcement officers in our community.

In Community,

The Isla Vista Tenants Union

ivtenantsunion@gmail.com"

Warm regards,

Sabina Menzhausen (she/her/hers) Vice Chair, Isla Vista Tenants Union ivtuvicechair@as.ucsb.edu | https://ivtu.as.ucsb.edu/



September 14, 2020

Dear Supervisor Joan Hartmann and Santa Barbara County Board of Supervisors,

We are writing this letter to express our support for the implementation of non-law enforcement officers to further enforce the county public health ordinance to discourage social gatherings to reduce the transmission of the COVID-19 virus within the Isla Vista community. Placing an emphasis on community safety, the non-law enforcement officers would be unarmed, well-trained in de-escalation strategies, and work to prioritize the well-being of Isla Vista residents (i.e. by distributing masks). With national unrest surrounding the use of force and violence by law enforcement, effective anti-bias and mental health awareness training for these officers would be beneficial in protecting all residents in our diverse community.

The Isla Vista Tenants Union is devoted to serving the best interests of our tenant community. We believe that enforcing a program that promotes safety and wellness in Isla Vista is essential to protecting the health of all of our residents. Further, we believe that higher levels of accountability are necessary in ensuring the safety of residents of Isla Vista and that this can be achieved through the presence of non-law enforcement officers in our community.

In Community,

The Isla Vista Tenants Union ivtenantsunion@gmail.com